
 

4th April 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we come to the end of this spring term, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your 
support and partnership. This term has been filled with fantastic achievements, hard work, and 
wonderful moments of learning and growth for our pupils. We are delighted that Ofsted recognised 
what we all know to be true of BWA, that ‘Pupils thrive at this vibrant, friendly school where they 
feel happy and safe.’ 
 

Throughout the term, our pupils have excelled across all areas of school life. From academic 

progress to sports events, creative arts and community projects, we are incredibly proud of their 

dedication and enthusiasm. Year 5’s  recent performance at the Royal Albert Hall was a great 

success, and it was heart-warming to see our pupils shine with confidence and joy. We were 

delighted to have held our very first Careers Fair for our older pupils and are so grateful to the 

parents who gave their time to talk to the pupils about the work they do. 

At BWA we have our LEARN statement that sets out the impact we want our curriculum to have. This 

term our pupils have developed and learned many skills and gained new and deeper knowledge in a 

variety of exciting ways. They have explored engaging topics in the curriculum, embraced new 

learning experiences, and fostered a culture of curiosity as well as perseverance. Our teaching staff 

have worked tirelessly to ensure every child is supported and challenged, and I am grateful for their 

passion and commitment, as I know you are too.  

I would like to extend my sincere thanks to our wonderful staff, and families, for your ongoing 

support. Working in partnership with you makes a huge difference and we truly appreciate all you 

do. Mr Reisser has been working with us on our sustainability plan and we are now recycling more 

than we have for a long time.  Our PTA has organised wonderful events for us to all to enjoy this 

term. I know you will join me in thanking them for all they do for us. 

Looking ahead to the summer term, we have much to be excited about, including more school trips, 

residential trips for Year 6 pupils, musical performances, our International Families Day, a Summer 

Art Exhibition and of course Sports Days. We remain committed to ensuring that every child 

continues to be happy so they can thrive academically, socially, and emotionally here at BWA. 

As we break for the Easter holidays, I hope you all enjoy this time together and recharge. Whether 

celebrating Easter or simply taking a well-deserved break, I hope you find joy in the season. 

We look forward to welcoming the pupils back for the summer term in a few weeks’ time. Pupils in 

our Bilingual Stream will return on Tuesday 22nd April and those in our English Stream on Wednesday 

23rd April. 

 

With my very best wishes, 

Miss Henry  


